THE GREEN BEAN

UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY LIBRARIES' NEWSLETTER

12 /3 /76

No. 157

CALENDAR

- 3 December Recital: "Brass Music for Christmas" by the School of Music Brass Quintet and Brass Choir conducted by Randy Melton - Reference Room, Noon.
- 8 December Patterson Literary Society meeting Gallery, 11-11:50. Open to the public.
- 9 December Slide show: "The 34 best books of the year selected by the American Association of University Presses"-Gallery, 12:30 (see note on exhibit)
- 10 December Library Faculty meeting Gallery, 8:30 AM

Open house at Lexington Technical Institute Library - 2-5PM (see note)

Current exhibitions: King South Lobby: Paintings by Robel paris (through 31 December) - Special Collections: Local Light (photographs, through 15 December) - Gallery: AAUP Book Show 1976 (through 10 December)

Contributors to this number: Cliff Black, Rhoda Channing, David Farell (Editor), Alice Morgan, Emilie Varden Smith, Jeanne Stevens.

ABOUT THE LIBRARIES

LTI hosts open house for Libraries:

The Lexington Technical Institute Library is having an open house for the faculty and staff of the University of Kentucky Libraries on Friday, December 10 from 2:00 to 5:00 p.m. Goodies will be served. Drop in and look over our facility. We"ll have guided tours through the building also.

The Library opened on November 15th, but we're just now beginning to feel comfortable with our new ingredient - people. We like them so well that we look forward to having more in the future. Services are still being tested but we're encouraged with the use so far. Our hours for this semester are 8:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. Monday through Thursday and 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. on Friday. Hopefully, our open hours will increase in the spring semester. There is no restriction on use. Anyone in the University of Lexington community may use the Library.

Come see us on the 10th!

In the Gallery: award-winning books:

An exhibit of award-winning university press books will be on display in the Gallery of King Library North from 29 November through 10 December. The display includes 35 books selected to travel through the country as the Association of American University Presses 1976 Book Show. From more than 250 entries from 60 university presses, an AAUP jury chose the books that "incorporate the highest standards of scholarly bookmaking from the point of view of both design and production." The University Press of Kentucky's publication We Be Here When the Morning Comes designed by Jonathan Greene of Lexington is among the books selected for this honor. Also on display with the AAUP Book Show will be other books from the University Press of Kentucky that have won design awards during the past few years.

A limited number of exhibition catalogs are available. If interested, see David Farrell.

Cataloging request:

Cataloging has been having a problem with yellow temporary slips disappearing from the shelf list. We realize that the shelf list is heavily used by other departments as well as by cataloging. For this reason, we are asking that you give loose slips or misfiled slips to a staff member of the catalog department. Your cooperation will be appreciated.

Library Staff Organization minutes:

The meeting was called to order on 17 November at 3:00 pm in the Old Rare Book Room by Terry Warth. Cecil Madison, Treasurer, reported \$23.47 in the treasury. Terry called ofor a vote between having a Christmas party or bringing in a speaker for a December staff meeting. She advised the staff that the treasury is low, so the staff will have to provide the food for a Christmas party. The vote went in favor of a party. Terry will appoint a committee to organize the party. Terry also called for a vote on willingness of the staff to give money for Christmas gifts for the indigent in the Med Center during Christmas. The staff voted in favor of doing this. Ruth Vaughan was announced as the new ombudsman for the Library Staff Organization. Terry thanked the nominating committee for their work on this election (Mary Owings, Chairperson, Jane Dean and Francis Williams). The following nominating committee for next year's officers was announced: Bernie Baldini-Chairperson, Ed O'Hara, Pam Huffman, Ann Short and Betty Sutton. Terry read the names of the staff organization members who volunteered to give blood and thanked them. Following the business meeting was the presentation of service pins. Paul Willis congratulated the recipients and Terry gave each a long stem yellow rose. Those receiving pins were: Kathy Brubaker, Geology; Joyce Taylor, Acquisitions; Margaret Williams, Special Collections all of whom received 5 year pins: Beryl Gaither, Biological Sciences; Loraine Noel, Cataloging, both of whom received 10 year pins; Ollie Jane Cox, Acquisitions; Sally Johnson, Collection Development both of whom received 15 year pins. Following the presentation, refreshments were served.

MRAP Committee:

The MRAP Implementation Committee is currently looking at the organization of the library's top administration and specific emphasis is being given to those MRAP recommendations which concern the collection, interpretation and dissimination of management information.

SLA fund raising announced:

At the Executive Board meeting of the Kentucky Chapter of Special Libraries Association, it was decided that members would have a sale for fund raising purposes at Easter time. Ideas for items to be sold are being solicited from members and others with fund raising experience. Please contact Mrs. Harleston in GPD.

PERSONNEL

Susan McCargar, currently on leave of absence, has resigned from the staff, in order to spend 1977/78 finishing the course work for her doctorate and to participate in an intership program.

JOB OPENINGS

LT I SOLINET

LT II GPD

If interested, please see Faith Harders PROFESSIONAL EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY

Librarian in Rare Books and Manuscripts. University of Pennsylvania. Salary-\$16,300 minimum